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SB 165

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: February 20, 2025
Agency Submitting: Department of Business and Industry, Boards and Commissions

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2024-25

Fiscal Year
2025-26

Fiscal Year
2026-27

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada Board of Psychological Examiners (Board) has no information as to the projected number of those who 
would be licensed under the new Behavioral Health and Wellness Practitioner (BHWP) designation, either initially or 
over time.  To that end, it is unable to project the revenue that SB165 would provide to the Board based upon the 
maximum $200 licensing/triennial renewal fees the bill provides. Without a better understanding of what will be required 
to accommodate the new BHWP licensure designation within the Board, and without any information as to the 
projected number of those who would be licensed under the new BHWP designation and whether a maximum of $200 
for licensure/triennial renewal fees would cover what is required for that licensee designation, the extent of the fiscal 
impact to the Board regarding expenses is unknown.

Nikki HaagName

Title Deputy Director

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Wednesday, February 12, 2025

The Board's response appears reasonable.

Tiffany GreenameyerName

Director - Governor's Finance Office Title
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